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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 
November 7, 2017 Meeting Minutes 

 

 
 

 

 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice Chairman Daniel Freitas, Clerk Charles Murphy, 

Town Administrator Mark Rees, and Administrative Assistant Vicki Paquette 

 

Mr. Espindola called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 6:35 p.m. The 

meeting was recorded by Cable Access. 

 

MINUTES 

 

 Mr. Freitas motioned to approve the minutes of the October 30, 2017 meeting, open 

session.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

 

Mr. Rees updated the Board on several matters: 

 Mr. Rees noted that the Board of Health received notice from ABC recycling they wanted 

to increase the collection rate. Town Counsel said this would be a violation of their 

contract. Mr. Rees is in the process of working with the Board of Public Works and the 

Board of Health to reach a resolution. 

 On November 2, 2017 Mr. Rees and Town Planner, Bill Roth did a walk through over at 

the Rogers school to begin the process of “moth balling” the school. They will be looking 

at two estimates for securing the building. One estimate is for two years and the other is 

for up to 10 years. This may have to go before Town Meeting pending Selectmen’s 

approval and the finance committee approval. 

 Mr. Rees, will put together a working group of appointed and elected officials with the 

assistance of Special Counsel William Solomon to negotiate with the cable t.v. franchise 

for the. renewal. This group will report back to the Board of Selectmen and the Cable 

Advisory Committee. 

 

COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORTS 

 

Under committee liaison reports: 

 

 Mr. Espindola said that the next date for the Economic Development committee will be 

November 16. 

 Mr. Murphy attended the PTO meeting at FHS regarding Opioids.  
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ADOPT FY 19 POLICIES AND GOALS 

 

Mr. Rees explained that the Selectmen will have to adopt the goals and objectives for FY19. The 

policy statement is the same as last year but updated for FY19. 

Mr. Freitas made a motion to adopt the budget policy statement for FY19. Mr. Murphy 

seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0).  

 

 

ROUTE 6 TRAFFIC CALMING STUDY 

 

The study will examine safety issues in surrounding communities. Mr. Espindola read a letter 

from SRPEDD examining the Route 6 corridor from a point roughly starting at Wareham Town 

Hall through Marion and Mattapoisett to the Fairhaven town line. Mr. Espindola showed a 

statistics graph from Chief Myers showing the number of accidents on Huttleston Avenue from 

2007-2017. Mr. Murphy suggested that he would like to see the study extended from Rte 240 to 

the New Bedford line at the bridge. Mr. Freitas made a motion to allow the calming study and to 

see if we can extend it from route 240 to the New Bedford line. Mr. Murphy second. Vote was 

unanimous. (3-0). (See Attachment). 

 

 

DEP ACCESS AGREEMENT / ATLAS TACK 

 

Mr. Rees read a letter from Paul Caffey explaining that Mass DEP is going to need permission to 

access the Atlas tack site through Town property. They will need to gain access to the property to 

monitor the redemption process and to do testing. Mr. Freitas made a motion to allow the Board 

Chair to sign the agreement for Atlas Tack. Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0).  

 

 

BAYBERRY STREET GIFT 

 

The Riley family has been given as a gift a piece of wet land property on Bayberry Street to the 

Town of Fairhaven Conservation Commission. Mr. Freitas made a motion to accept the deed for 

the Bayberry Street property and to authorize the chair to sign. Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was 

unanimous. (3-0).  

 

 

 

LAVALLEY BUILDING SUPPLY 

Mr. Rees read an application from LaValley Building Supply to move a modular house from 

New Hampshire to Causeway Road. Mr. Freitas made a motion to approve the application to 

move the building over Town property subject to approval from the BPW and the Tree Warden. 

Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0).  
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PRIZEAPALOOZA FUNDRAISER 

 

At 7:06pm the Board met with Kristen Lancaster and Erin Borges to discuss the next Prize-a-

palooza event at the Seaport Inn on December 3, 2017. . In 2016 the event raised more than 

$25,000 for underprivileged children and their families in Greater New Bedford. She asked if the 

Selectmen would like to volunteer their time as “celebrity bartenders” for the event. Selectmen 

all agreed this was a worthy cause. 

 

  

 

REVIEW EXISTING WATERWAY REGULATIONS 

 

Harbormaster Tim Cox came before the Board to discuss the Waterways regulations. Also in 

attendance were Frank Coelho, Chairman of the Marine Resources Committee (MRC), Robert 

Hobson, MRC committee member, and members of the fishing community. Chairman Espindola 

handed out his recommendations in regards to this issue. Mr. Espindola feels that the rules and 

regulations should be looked at and possibly re-drafted.  Mr. Freitas said he would like to work 

on this issue as the ex-officio. Mr., Freitas handed out what he would like to see added for new 

rules to the Lobster Basin. Mr. Coelho stated that he would be in favor of adding rules. 

Discussion ensued regarding two boats that were placed on temporary spots, one on Union 

Wharf and the other on a mooring off of Fort Street. Mr. Freitas along with the Harbormaster and 

the Marine Resourced Committee will meet to discuss ideas to consolidate the rules and 

regulations. 

Mr. Coelho and other fishermen are upset because they feel other boaters were waiting for many 

years for a slip in Union Wharf and it was given away to the Northeast Maritime Institute (NMI). 

In accordance with Town By-Law Chapter 225 Section J the Board has delegated the 

Harbormaster to make such decisions. Mr. Cox explained that the vessel on the mooring, The 

Fritha, is set to leave Fairhaven waters on Thursday or Friday for the season. Mr. Freitas 

explained that The Navigator, who is tied up at Union Wharf on the North side, is not there 

permanently. Mr. Rees explained that the permission was granted to NMI to help an existing 

business from Town who bring in a lot of revenue through employment and their students and to 

help promote a positive economic growth.  

Mr. Cox also added he felt it was a good idea because the school helps students to become part 

of the maritime community .Mr. Freitas was asked why the two ships were asked to leave the 

city of New Bedford.  Mr. Freitas said he would like to see Fairhaven maintain a friendly 

relationship with the city. 

 

Mr. Coelho feels the Selectboard doesn’t understand the waterfront and how the rules work 

because they aren’t out on the water like the boaters. Resident Charlie Mitchell is in favor of the 

Harbormaster and the Selectboard but feels that more consideration should have been given in 

the situation. (the mooring off Fort Street) he would like to see if everyone can work together on 

these issues. Vincent Manfredi (MRC member) feels there needs to be more organization with 

the rules and regulations and likes Mr. Espindola’s ideas. Michael Botelho, a recreational charter 

boat owner sympathizes with the boat owners and would like to see the Town look at the future 
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to see how the Town could utilize what we have for charters, commercial and recreational 

fishing. (See Attachment) 

Mr. Freitas made a motion that Mr. Rees continue negotiations with NMI regarding the 

Navigator and Union Wharf, that decisions on the mooring of the Fritha be put on hold pending 

review of regulations and Mr. Rees get in contact with the city of New Bedford. Mr. Murphy 

seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 

 

 

 

 

LOO AQUACULTURE LICENSE APPLICATION  

 

Mr. Matthew Loo came before the Board to discuss his application for aquaculture. The Board 

noted that this is the first application since the new rules and regulations have been adopted. 

There are still steps that need to be taken before this can be completed. MRC has already made 

their recommendations for approval. Mr. Loo is requesting 1.8 acres. Town Counsel noted that 

the Board of Selectmen are the only ones who can place a moratorium and there is no 

moratorium at this time. There would still need to be a public hearing before the application can 

be granted. Mr. Freitas made a motion to accept the application. Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote 

was unanimous. (3-0). 

 

ATLAS TACK 

 

Mr. Rees told the Board that sometime around 2004-2005 that there was an agreement with Atlas 

Tack for the cleanup project. Currently the Town owes money to the EPA for cleaning up 

hazardous materials placed on Town property by Atlas Tack. The EPA agrees that the Town can 

keep the first $80,000 plus interest and any additional amount collected by the Town would then 

be paid to EPA to reimburse EPA for its cleanup costs.  

Notice will be sent to the owners of Atlas Tack. They will then need to decide if they will pay 

back their taxes or put the property up for sale. (See Attachment) 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 

In other business: 

 Mr. Freitas mentioned that he received a phone call from a resident on Main Street who is 

upset because there are trucks from P.J. Keating in Acushnet driving over town roads late 

at night and it is disturbing his sleep.  

 Mr. Murphy spoke to the Board about an event at FHS called “Hidden in Plain Sight.” It 

is a mock interactive teenager’s bedroom designed to help parents recognize the signs of 

Opioid abuse. 

 Mr. Murphy read a proclamation for Carousel Family Fun Center and thanked them for 

25 years of business.  
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 Mr. Espindola mentioned that the annual Turkey Trot that takes place on Thanksgiving 

morning is looking for volunteers. 

 Mr. Espindola played a video showing the solar panels on the roof at Oxford Terrace. 

.Mr. Espindola thank the Housing Authority for their efforts in saving energy. 

 

 

 

 

At 9:05 p.m. Mr. Freitas motioned to adjourn. Mr. Murphy seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3- 

0). 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 
Vicki L. Paquette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

Minutes approved 11/20/2017 

 

 

Documents appended: 

A. Traffic accident graph 

B. Statement by Chairman Espindola 

C. New (proposed) Rules for Lobster Basin 

D. Letter from Town Counsel regarding Union Wharf decision 

E. Atlas Tack correspondence 
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